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ADMINISTRATIVE MEMO #23-04 

 

TO: CPMT Chairs, CSA Coordinators 

 

FROM: Scott Reiner, Executive Director  

 

DATE: March 27, 2023 

 

SUBJECT: Elimination of CPMT Reporting Requirements Under §2.2-5206.16, COV  

 

 

The Governor has signed HB1945, passed in the recent session of the General Assembly. This bill 

eliminates the requirements for CPMTs to report to the Department of Behavioral Health and 

Developmental Services (DBHDS) when admission of an adolescent to an acute psychiatric or a 

psychiatric residential treatment facility was sought but not obtained. This requirement was contained 

in §2.2-5206.16 of the Code of Virginia. This section of the Code is rescinded effective July 1, 2023. 

 

Thank you for your attention to this change. 

 

Cc:  Nina Marino, DBHDS 

  Katharine Hunter, DBHDS 

  OCS Staff 

 

 

 

 


